
REMEMBERING

Joan Elizabeth Dearden
May 10, 1926 - November 8, 2020

Tribute from Mark Memorial Funeral Services

Mark Memorial Funeral Services Staff send our condolences to family and friends.

Tribute from Malena Lambie

Relation: Niece

Dear Molly and Pat,

I'm so sorry to learn of your mother's passing within a few days of my father's passing.  It's been a

tough couple of weeks.  You are being thought about as we all grieve for our loved ones at the same

time.  I take comfort that my aunt Joan has been reunited with her beloved Barney, parents and sister

(my mother Bea). May you all feel the love that surrounds and protects you now and always.

Tribute from Joan Little

Relation: Niece

Dear Molly and Pat,

Sending our family's deepest condolences. Aunt Joan & Uncle Barney were a big part of the Metcalfe

cousins' growing up. Visiting the ranch was a highlight each and every year whether it was during the

summer holidays or celebrating Thanksgiving or Hallowe'en together. Our last visits were at their

home in Cranbrook and then apartment talking about their travels and your mom always serving us

tea and cookies.  Aunt Joan was calm, patient, kind and hardworking. It must have added so much

more work when we visited but we always felt welcome! Their love of the outdoors and her love of

animals was contagious. She/They will be in our hearts always.

Love, Joan (Joanie so we didn't get mixed up)

Tribute from Caitlin

Relation: Friend

Rest In Peace Joan, you are a beautiful lady and your smile will be missed.  My heart is warm knowing

your with your Barney once again.  Happy Travels Friend


